[bookmark: _GoBack]A few questions have come in dealing with the use of your Commercial Pesticide Applicators License. As you know the policy of the College of Agriculture require that all Agriculture and Natural Resources Extension Educators get certified. Most of you have chosen Category 1 agriculture, but a few have taken other categories to fulfill the Purdue policy. The certification belongs to you and the applicators license belongs to Purdue University. As public applicators, we are not charged for the applicators license of which we get a new one each year. 

• In the case that you farm, you can't use this Commercial Pesticide License to buy restricted-use pesticides (RUP) for your farm. What you need to do is to apply for a private applicator license which will cost you $20 for a permit that is good for 5 years. If you are certified, you have already taken the core which means all you have to do is fill out the paperwork, make application and pay the $20 fee. 

• You can't use your Commercial Pesticide Applicators License to buy restricted-use pesticides for someone else. This would be a major infraction of Indiana law, including having a person not qualified, not providing supervision, not have a commercial business license (if they are applying commercial), and I could go on but will stop here. Any problems that the person caused would fall on you personally since risk management at Purdue and the county would argue that the person doing the work was not an employee of the university. You have become personally liable for someone else's work. 

• The applicator's license allows you to buy restricted-use pesticides in that category only and only for work that you may be doing on behalf of Purdue University.  For most of us that would mean either purchasing or using a restricted use product for research that you may be doing on a private farm or a PAC.  The law is very specific, a Category 1 license can only be used for RUPs used for Ag.  Similarly, a Category 3a can only be used for (Ornamental) while a Category 2 can only be used for (Forestry).  It would be illegal to use a Category 1 license to purchase RUPs for controlling EAB.  

If you wish to purchase and use RUPs for any other purpose outside your work as an extension educator you would need to get an additional license.  If you wish to get one to purchase and use RUPs for another organization such as the fairgrounds get an additional license that has your name attached to the controlling party of the fairgrounds.  That would put all liability on the fairgrounds.  I do believe you need to fully understand that if you go this route, that the fairgrounds will be taking all the liability for your actions.  

Just to make sure that you know that I did not go to risk management or anyone in administration, with any of these questions dealing with how Purdue would handle the specific situations. I am just providing what I believe to be reasonable answers. 

As always call if you have further questions. I would rather work on the phone with you rather than having you put something down in an email. Since we have many new educators, understand that my policy is that whatever you tell me does not go any further. 

If you have any questions about something you are doing with your applicator's license, please call me at 765-494-1284. 
